
 
 
RHYL TOWN COUNCIL – PUBLIC AUDIT (WALES) ACT 2004 – Sections 25 and 26 
 
Public Notice is hereby given that on Wednesday 18th September 2019 Rhyl Town Council 
will meet to consider recommendations made in a report (dated 29/07/2019) by the Auditor 
General for Wales. 
 
The report identifies that the Council has failed to follow proper process in relation to its 
agreement with Denbighshire County Council for the Rhyl Aquatic Centre and has entered 
into an arrangement that breaches statutory controls on borrowing. 
 
The recommendations of the Auditor General are: 
 

Borrowing approval  
 

The Town Council should re-seek borrowing approval for this arrangement from the 
Welsh Government referring to regulation 20(1)(f) of the Local Authorities (Capital 
Finance and Accounting) (Wales) Regulations 2003. 

 
Future projects  

 
When considering any future projects, the Town Council should identify any relevant 
statutory or regulatory requirements at an early stage and ensure that it complies 
with those requirements on a timely basis. 

 
The meeting will be held at 6:00pm at The Council Chamber, Civic Offices, Wellington 
Community Centre, Wellington Road, Rhyl. 
 
Dated 1st September 2019 
 
G.J. Nickels 
Town Clerk 
 


